Newton Solney Parish Council objections to planning application DMPA/2021/1416.
1. The proposed development is situated too close to the existing Sunnyside almshouses and will result in loss of privacy for the existing residents.
2. The proposed development is in the village conservation area and will not be in harmony with existing listed properties, for example, Beehive Cottage, amongst others.
3. The proposed development is to be built on land alongside the Sunnyside Almshouses/Memorial homes which are a War Memorial- reference number 59799. The land was donated by Percy W Ratcliff and his wife in 1950 and is held in trust registered with the Charity Commission- Charity number: 217665. The proposed development according to the planning application is for a private dwelling.
4. The proposed development will result in loss of amenities for the current residents, for example, their allotments.
5. The proposed development is to provide parking spaces, this will exacerbate the ongoing flooding problems on Church Lane that SDDC have been aware of since July 2007 as rainwater runoff will increase due to the sloping nature of the driveway.
6. According to the application the 2/3 (unclear in the application and needs checking) bedroom will be converted at a later date to two one bedroomed almshouse bungalows if SDDC approves, however, between June 2007 and November 2008 a survey was undertaken involving an SDDC planning officer, SDDC councillor (Mrs H Wheeler) and Parish Council to assess the need for affordable housing in Newton Solney. Only one suitable area was identified but was unobtainable- Sunnyside was never considered suitable. The planning officer stated that an exception site would impact the conservation area and would not be allowed. The final report from Midlands Rural Development concluded that the market for shared ownership is difficult and it is unlikely SDDC will proceed with properties.
